SANFORD FIELD HOUSE USAGE GUIDELINES FOR CLUB TEAMS

A formal club officer must be present for any/all club usage of the Field House. Club officers have a special set of responsibilities on their shoulders relative to the use of Sanford Field House due to the generally late hours available to clubs in addition to the fact that there is generally no full time employee on site. Each club officer is to assume full responsibility for the security of the facility during club practice times when the monitors are not on duty. Many of the operational policies relate to legal liability issues, so it is critical that they be implemented.

1]
No one other than your group is to be in the facility during your time slot!


You are to ask any "walk-ons" to leave [even if they just want to use the track].


Refer any problems to the Rec. Sports office.


2]
Do not wear street shoes - you must have clean, dry shoes to use the Field House.



Please remind your team to carry the footwear intended for use inside facility.


3]
The curtains around the turf should be closed for all practices.


(Do not pull the curtains off main oval as the runner will get de-railed.)


4]
The batting cage should always be lowered for  baseball, cricket, soccer, field hockey and



lacrosse activities to protect the glass from stray balls. 


The cage should be raised at the end of practice  [toggle switch is to your left on side wall as you enter facility from locker room].


5]
Tennis nets may be taken down, but must be done carefully to prevent problems


when the custodians put them back up.



a]
Do not wind the nets over the poles



b]
Disconnect nets - fold them and place on cart with posts on top

6]
Goals, nets, etc. should be returned to the proper storage areas



[storage areas are marked around exterior of building] after each session.


7]
If your club is the last scheduled user group of the night, you are to make sure 

all items are returned to proper storage locations and CALL CAMPUS SAFETY  @ 7333 TO LOCK UP when you're ready to leave.

8]
If your club will not be using a previously scheduled time slot, you must notify



the Rec. Sports office before the fact. Failure to do so may jeopardize future time.

